




September 9, 2008 
 
Common Council 
Attn. Lisa Veldran 
210 Martin Luther King, Jr. Boulevard 
Room 417 
Madison, WI 53703 
 
Dear Common Council Members: 
 
This letter comes to you as a letter of support for Deborah Ann Speckmann, as she seeks 
to serve as the Interim Alder for the 7th Aldermanic District, being vacated by Zachariah 
Brandon.  It is my distinct honor and privilege to support Deborah in her effort.  She is 
has been an avid political participant fighting to ensure those voices of all are heard.   
 
Deborah has a long history as a community activist.  She has served with me in the 
NAACP, as the First Vice President for the NAACP, and she served with integrity.  She 
has proven that she is fiscally responsible and accountable for her actions.  Most of all, 
she has shown care, concern and compassion for he fellow citizens, as she has not only 
served by giving her self and her time, she has provided monetary resources to ensure 
that some of our children and families of lesser means have been able to participate in 
meaningful activities, that they would have otherwise been unable to do so.  She has been 
involved in District 7 with the Triad and RSVP and she has a strong desire to help make 
the southwest side of Madison a better place for everyone to live.  I believe she can help 
to make a real difference and is a capable facilitator for bringing the community together. 
 
Deborah is sure to be an asset and a catalyst to ensuring that District 7 is a district with an 
alder that listens to and serves all of the residents residing in the District.  She is one of 
the most active citizens I know.  I encourage you to select her as the Interim Alder for 
District 7.  
 
Thank you for considering my request.  I hope you find Deborah’s credentials, dedication 
and service worthy of awarding her the appointment as Interim Alder for District 7. 
 
Sincerely,  
 
Earnestine Moss 
Earnestine Moss 
Community Activist 
 
 






